Program Committee

Meeting Minutes 9/17/10

In attendance:  Aaron Steffens, Shelly Brimeyer, Terri Gronau, Mary Jacobsen, Heather Gaumer, Carol Swenson, Chad Olson, Linda Schwinn, Gary Adams, Tracie Pavon, Kathie Walters
1.  General Sessions:

Some of the conference planning still up in the air.  Aaron talked to Jeff Baker after the last conference call and Jeff gave a tentative yes to joining us at the conference.  Aaron hasn’t heard from Jeff since, so nothing is finalized.  Aaron gave him dates and some details.  Jeff has a couple of demands – wants to present the Federal Update on Friday morning at 8:30.  2nd demand – wants to do more than one session but his standing session is another general session on year round Pell.  This has been presented the last 2 conferences though.  Aaron proposed holding the YR Pell session on Thurs. afternoon, but Aaron hasn’t received a final word from Jeff yet.


If Jeff Baker does attend, the YR Pell general session will be held Thurs. afternoon and the Fed. Update on Fri. morning.  If Jeff doesn’t attend, the Federal Update will be held on Wed. as scheduled, with the Vangent session on Thurs. afternoon.
**One item Aaron wanted to point out is that we need to quit scheduling conference over Veterans Day for consideration of Federal employees.  Chad and Gary mentioned it was moved later this year due to elections.
2.  Interest Sessions
Financial Literacy – is good to go
Financial Aid 101 – is good to go

Reg. Potpourri – is good to go

Gainful Employment – don’t think there will be enough information by fall conference to present.  Move this session to spring.

Entrance/Exit session – is good to go

John Moore – is good to go

PLA – still working on, can roll quickly if need to

Verification – moving along
Reconciliation – moved to spring

SAP – in the hopper if needed

Net Price Calculator – still on hold

Audit session – Linda talked to John Parker, he would prefer spring; may depend upon Jeff Baker’s attendance.  Possibility that Dave Bartlett will accompany Jeff and if so, then this session should go on the schedule.
Joan received NAFSAA materials a couple of days ago.  Aaron has reviewed a little bit.  33 slides on COA; 5-6 slides are title slides, leaving 26 slides with material.  Small group discussions are built into the presentation-Aaron doesn’t feel it’s 2 ½ hours worth of material.  Perhaps one good interest session or 1 ½ hour general session on Friday morning as header to NASFAA Update from Laurie Wolf.  Aaron feels it’s good enough information to present during a general session.  Chad will have Craig Sanderson review.
Misc.  – hotel check out is noon.  Will still need a break on Fri. morning between two general sessions.


3.  Props - what do we need and what do we have?
Treat bags, puzzle pieces.  Aaron would like to discuss with Mary Jo.
Top hats, canes, what else?  directors chairs, stagehands, red carpet.  Mary Jacobsen and Shelly will do some research.
Charity – Ronald McDonald House will be happy to speak at conference if needed- will have flyers available.  10 min during welcome on Wed. at 1 pm.  Conference attendees could contribute toward their wish list.  During the business meeting on Friday, announce what has been collected.  Committee decided against silent auction- simple collection of items needed for RMcD house.  They will know more by Oct. 1 as to what items are shortage items- Heather will provide to listserve.  More interactive charity at the spring conference.

4.  Game night – Gary and Shelly will coordinate.  Should be listed in program to make people aware of it.  Will be held in the pool area. 

5.  Program – Gary will contact Tara to see if she would be willing to donate time in coordinating the program.  Shelly will help with layout and proofing.
6.  Website registration – Aaron is working on with Chris Ditter.  Will send out a listserve message soon with tentative agenda.
7.  Theme song – “There’s No Business Like Our Business”  Amy Gaffney rewriting lyrics?  Terri will check with her after call.  Shelly will choreograph a song and dance routine for the committee to do for ‘our’ song!  EVERYONE will perform!

Site:  Gary will be requesting laptop contributions for sessions again this year – similar to last spring’s conference.

